


 

 

 
 
 
 
  

 

The Sacrament of Baptism is regularly celebrated on Sunday during or after the Eucharistic Liturgy. Registered 
parishioners are asked to arrange for the Baptismal Preparation Class and the Liturgical Celebration by calling the Parish Office. 

RCIA is the process of growing in your faith and love of God. Weekly gather-
ings take place from September until Easter.  If you are interested in learning about Catholicism and joining us please call Deacon Tom 
at the rectory.   

The Sacrament of Penance is celebrated at 3:30 p.m. on Saturday at IC, 9:30 a.m. at HSP and 10:30 a.m. IC every Sunday 
or by appointment. 

Anyone planning to be married must contact the parish at least six months in advance. The exact date and time of 
your wedding should not be determined until after consultation with a priest or deacon. If either party has previously been civilly or 
religiously married, the Presider is not permitted to set a date for the wedding without resolving the previous marriage.  

When a parishioner is admitted to the hospital, nursing home, or confined to home because of  
age or infirmity, please call the Parish Office. Parishioners are ready to visit and to bring Holy Communion. When one is seriously ill, 
the healing Presence of the Lord should be requested in the Sacrament of the Sick. 

 

In the event that you are in need of a priest or deacon and there is no one in the office:  Please try the emergency number at 419-
243-6031 or  call Deacon Tom on his cell phone at 419-984-0082 and leave a message with your phone number and he will return your 
call as soon as possible. 

 

Dear People of God, 

Somebody the other day suggested that we ought to 
begin a Bingo program to augment parish in-
come.  That person was not happy when I said 
“No!”  I’m sure that there are still a few parishes that 
operate bingo programs but, to be honest, the ram-
pant abuses which occur have led many pastors to 
end such programs.  Far too many volunteers dip 
into the profits and where a parish has no place to 
hold bingo, the venues which are available to them 
take far too great a piece of the profits.  My question 
is why do we need bingo or anything like it?  Aren’t 
we supposed to be responsible as members of the 
parish for its proper function, both in terms of main-
taining its physical structures and its spiritual 
works?  As parishioners all of us are called upon to 
be the stewards of the place and its programs, 
providing for the upkeep, development and minis-
try.  The real problem has for many years been the 
lax attention to this responsibility by a large part of 
the parish. 

Approximately 20% of the parish households provide 
100% of the funds with which the parish does what it 
can do.  Imagine if that other 80% of households 
participated in the same regular giving as the 
20%.  Our weekly income would rise multiple times 
what it is today, providing a wonderful surplus to un-
dertake needed repairs and bring about new minis-
tries to meet the needs of parishioners and those we 
serve in the community.  Many of us use the excuse 
that we’re on a fixed income, but when I sign off on 
the annual report, I can see that many of the people 
who make up that 20% of supporters are on fixed 
incomes!   

 

 

Jesus himself commented on this, saying that the 
widow who gave only a tiny amount was really doing 
far more for God’s work than the rich guy who 
dumped in what was for him only spare change.  
Many of us use the excuse that we’re on a fixed in-
come, but when I sign off on the annual report, I can 
see that many of the people who make up that 20% 
of supporters are on fixed incomes!  Jesus himself 
commented on this, saying that the widow who gave 
only a tiny amount was really doing far more for 
God’s work than the rich guy who dumped in what 
was for him only spare change. 

I would invite those who are currently enjoying the 
benefits provided by the 20% to become part of that 
generous and amazingly caring group who see the 
parish as a serIous responsibility with their giving 
reflective of both of love and mercy.  While our future 
certainly depends on having people in the pew, it 
also depends, and perhaps to a greater extent, on 
the people in the pew doing their part to make sure 
that pew will be there next week.  Whether it’s the 
widow’s mite or any other sacrificial gift, your finan-
cial support of the parish is needed and appreciated 
and becomes a blessing for all who are part of the 
community. Please, if you’re part of the 80% to 
whom today’s letter is primarily addressed, prayerful-
ly consider doing your part.  

 

   
 Msgr. Chris 
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HISTORIC CHURCH OF ST. PATRICK 
TOLEDO, OHIO AUGUST 8, 2021 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR 
August 7, 2021—August 15, 2021   

We continue to update/add to our parish e-mail list to help keep parishioners updated on parish events.  Several 
of the e-mails we have are no longer valid.   If you are not receiving parish e-mails and would like to, fill in the in-
formation below and put it in the offering basket or you can e-mail it to sherri@stpatshistoric.org. 

Name __________________________________E-mail     ___________________________________  

Historic St. Patrick 
 

     Finance Council               Pastoral Council 
     Doug Bohl          Elaine Hoffman 
     Jim Shrader          Pat Thompson 
     Jeff Stephens                     Martha Farrell 
     Bill Malone          John Adler  
     Linda Jennings         Amy Coronado 
     John Bachey                       Jean Boeding                                                           

Jim Kline                 Nancy Rank 
           Kathy Thompson 
           Karen Hallett  
           Joe Pinciotti 
            

  _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ___ _ _ _ _(Tear Line) _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

 

Welcome Visitors 
 

We would like to welcome our visitors to 
Historic St. Patrick.  If you are interested in 
becoming a parishioner, please call the 
parish office at  419-243-6452 or fill out the 
registration forms in the back of church or 
on the web-site and return to the parish 
office. 

 
Sat  9:30 am Yoga on the Lawn @ St. Patrick’s 
 4:00 pm Immaculate Conception Mass/Fr. Rudi 
  
 
 
 
Sun 8:00 am St. Patrick’s Mass/for the  
  Vulnerable (no music)/Msgr. Chris/ 
  Jeff Gralak  
 9:30 am St. Patrick’s Rosary & Confessions 
                       10:00 am St. Patrick’s Sunday Mass/Fr. Rudi 
  (Also Streamed on Parish Facebook Page) 
 Intention Marty Williams 
  Donald D. King 
  Dr. Thomas L. Maloney 
 
   
 
 
 10:30 am Immaculate Conception Confessions 
                      11:00 am Immaculate Conception Sunday Mass/ 
     Msgr. Chris 
 After Mass IC Parish Council Meeting 

      
 
 
 
Tues  Fr. Rudi Schwarzkopf’s Anniversary (2013) 
 9:00 am Immaculate Conception Mass 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Wed 4:30 pm Evangelization Meeting 
 5:30 pm St. Patrick’s Mass/Msgr. Chris 
                                             (Also Streamed on Parish Facebook Page) 
 Intention Parishioners of St. Patrick 
 6:30 pm—8:00 pm Bible Study 
 
 
 
Sat 4:00 pm Immaculate Conception Mass/Fr. Rudi 
 
  
 
  
Sun 8:00 am St. Patrick’s Mass/for the  
  Vulnerable (no music)/Msgr. Chris/ 
  Jeff Gralak  
 9:30 am St. Patrick’s Rosary & Confessions                 
 10:00 am St. Patrick’s Sunday Mass/Msgr. Chris 
   (also Streamed on Parish Facebook Page) 
 Intention Parishioners of Historic St. Patrick 
   
 
 
 
 10:30 am Immaculate Conception Confessions 
           11:00 am Immaculate Conception Sunday Mass/ 
     Fr. Rudi 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY—HSP 
 

Aug 8  Carol Shrader 
Aug 9  Geri Walsh 
Aug 10  Kelly Brady 
Aug 10  Kristi Nowicki 
Aug 11  Jessica Lodge 
Aug 12  Yvonne Buckley 
Aug 12  Kris Waslar 
Aug 13  Sierrah Burks 
Aug 14  Mary Nichols 
Aug 14  Larry Fanelly 
  

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY—HSP 
 

 

Aug   8   Jeffrey & Linda Gralak 33yrs 
Aug   9    Christopher & Karen Bates 46yrs 
Aug 10    Jim & Kathy Gabel 42yrs 
Aug 11    William & Anne Malone 59yrs 
Aug 11    David & Susan Smith 48yrs 
Aug 11    Michael & Kelly Szurko 20yrs 
Aug 12    John & Mary Smith 43yrs 
Aug 13    David & Michelle Peters 16yrs 
Aug 13    Christopher & Gennifer Sparks 16yrs 
Aug 14   William & Michelle Portteus  40yrs 
Aug 14   Ed & Daphne Beczynski  34yrs 
 

PRAYER IS ANSWERED-HSP 
 

Terrie Moore, Pat Tansey, Rod McCarthy, Pat Cheney, Kelly Mitchell, Rose Mary Fleitz, Carol 
Erford, Sr. Janelle Brittain, John Best, Charlotte Best, Jim Jensen, Emily Miller, Helen Alice  
Jackson, Lee Ann Urbach, Brett Urbach, Deacon Dave Smith, Shelby, Nancy Miller-Semetko, 
James Mack III, Msgr. Chris, Betty Sherman, Cathy Price, Madonna Pauken, Ralph Smith, Tom & 
Teri Wagner, Tim Dotson, Bob & Betty Hutson, Andrew Weiser, Shauna & Grace, Jan Jackson,  
Colleen McGuire, Doug Leestma, Raymond Rolak, Sherry Wilcox, Noah Ashner, Josephine  
Gartee, Susan Cairl, James Mitchell, Scott Cousino, Steve Woods, Patty Cunningham, Barbara 
King, Sue Smith, Sara & Family, Josephine Gartee, Chris Hensien, John, Andrew Vallejo,  
Nicholas Clover, Melissa Meyers, Patricia Grondin, Anne Fahle, Jerome Williams, Wyatt  
Shepherd, Angela Myers, Liz Weizer, Sam & Rose Fleitz, James Kovach, Michael Moran, Sam  
Marsico, Jessica Straube, Maurice “Moose” Boeding, Linda Panyuscsik, Judy Henry, Christopher 
Powell, Mark Mackowiak, Zachary Davidson/D. Dave’s Grandson, Charles Swoboda, Estella 
Nino, Ellie Ziegler, Renee Robinson, Betty Frey, Laurie St. John, Steve Kwiatkowski, Kathy  
Eschenburg, Thelma Lanz, Marian Lowe, Steven Czerniak, Kristin Salazar, Rita Winand, Mary 
Lou Batanian, Gary Lilje, Ken & Emily, Lindsay, Carol Isabell, Megan Batanian, Matt Rohrs, 
James Smith, Susan Ludlum, Evie Day, Julie, Lori (Borgerson) Zaro, Frank Ankney, Joann 
Degnan, Sarah Rodgers, Bob Zoski, Linda, Peggy, Beth, Carol Sheets, Lupe  
Garcia, Kitty Burns, Liam Stacey, Cheryl Harwick, Angela Lemble,  Madison Sims, 
David Hufford, Richard Helsenbeck, Jace Stockwell, Joan Wiley, Chuck Hall, 
Christine Ludlum, Molly Bergin, Laurie Yeager 
Please inform the pastoral staff of those in our parish family needing our prayers.  Our Hospital Ministry Team 
is available to visit and distribute communion. 

 

Please pray for the men and women in military service. 
Due to a potential threat to families of those in military service resulting from the members’ names 
being publicized through the Internet, we no longer publish the names of men and women in mili-
tary service.  We encourage you to continue to pray for them and to remember all our troops in a 
special way on Fridays by praying a Rosary for those serving in the military. 

WELCOME TO  
 

HISTORIC CHURCH OF ST. PATRICK 

 

OUTREACH FAMILIES—HSP 
 

                                       July 1, 2021— 
                               June 30, 2022 
 

Food Pantry—We continue to serve those in need in the community! 
 
Soup Kitchen—Number of Plates Served—Continuing to serve sandwiches 
              to the community! 
 
Outreach Income:                              Last Week               Year to Date 
                                                               $ 442.00                    $ 739.00 

 

Thank You! 

STEWARDSHIP REPORT—HSP 
August 1, 2021 

 
 

                      Last Week                   Year to Date 

     
    Goal                              $     5,576.92             $    27,884.60 
    Actual                               $     3,288.51          $    18,981.16 

Elect. Fund Transfer             $        595.00            $      1,335.00 
Over/(Under)                          ($    1,693.41)       ($      7,568.44)                
 
Candles        $         78.97 
Altar Flowers    $         32.00       
Door Campaign   $         87.00      $      7,068.00 

              
Thank You!         
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ALTAR FLOWERS

August 8 Available

August 15 Available

August 22 Available

August 29 Jim & Mary Ann 
Kline

SANCTUARY LAMP

August 8 Available

August 15 Available

August 22 Available

August 29 Available

HISTORIC CHURCH OF ST. PATRICK
NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

The HSP Soup Kitchen 

Our Soup Kitchen is located at the LMHA Building at 
the foot of the hill in front of church.  We provide meals 
and clothing to our community in need every Sunday from 11:00 

am—1:00 pm.  If you are interested in helping serve meals or 
hand out clothing please call the parish office.  

St. Patrick’s Food Pantry
We could use:

TOOTHPASTE SHAMPOO TOILET PAPER
BAR SOAP CEREAL AND CANNED FRUIT

Canned Meals, Tuna, Noodles, Mac and Cheese, 
Cream Soups, Ramen Noodles, Peanut Butter.  
Food may be dropped off at anytime.    Thank you!

LITURGICAL MUSIC FOR TODAY’S MASS

Nineteenth Sunday of Ordinary Time (B)

Entrance: #600 All Creatures of Our God and King
Readings #1003
Psalm Response: Taste and see the goodness of the Lord.
Offertory: #480 Crown Him with Many Crowns
Communion: #821 Taste and See

Scripture Reading #1003
Acolytes: Brendan Mohney, Doug Leestma, Moira Mohney

Communion: Carol Clark, Ellen Ashner, Jackie Ball, Judy 
Schneiderbauer, Mark Smith, Mary Kay Belcher, 
Pat Cunningham, Rusty Belcher, Sam Cunning-
ham, Tami Kwiatkowski

Gifts: Mike Lopez, Nancy Ankenbrandt, Sherri Lopez

Greeters: Char Lauer, Diana Stephens, Jeff Stephens, 
Rick Lauer

Hospitality: Summer Break

Readers: Mary Ellen Williams, Michelle Zuelke

Ushers: Bill Jennings, Brian Nowicki, Gary Johnson, 
Linda Jennings, Pat Tansey, Rick Lauer, Tim 
McHugh, Tom Varga

Children’s Liturgy:  Summer Break

AUGUST 15- MINISTER SCHEDULE

Scripture Reading #1006

AUGUST 8 - MINISTER SCHEDULE

Acolytes: Gary Johnson, Mark Smith, Paul Brady

Communion: Brian Nowicki, Jeanne Kanary, Jeff Gralak, 
Kathy Moran, Linda Gralak, Lisa Kelley, Mary 
Ellen Williams, Maureen Mohney, Pat Hickey, 
Renee Hickey

Gifts: Mary Worden, Amy Coronado, Ellen Ashner, 
Josie Nowicki

Greeters: Doug Bohl, Jeanne Kanary, John Kanary, Kathy 
Bohl

Hospitality: Summer Break

Readers: Pat Thompson, Robin McLoughlin

Ushers: Albert  Geha, Bob Wuest, Charlene Leestma, 
Cookie Westmeyer, Dave Meegan, Doug 
Leestma, Larry Minor, Paul Brady

Children’s Liturgy:  Summer Break
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The Historic Church of St. Patrick’s 
 

Happenings at the Parish! 

Sunday Mass 
@ St. Pat’s 

 

We have added a Mass at Historic St. 
Patrick’s for the vulnerable.   

Sundays   –   8:00 a.m.  
(no music)   

 

All are welcome  to join us! 
 

We will continue to  
Live-stream Mass on our  

Facebook page.  
Every Sunday at 10:00 a.m.  
and Wednesday at 5:30 pm  

 

Celebrate Being Historic! 
 

Preorder your mugs today!  Sign-
up sheet is located in the back of 
church.  Select the color (white or 
green) and number of mugs you 
would like.   
 
We will contact you when your 
mugs are ready.  The cost is 
$10.00 per mug. 

Volunteers 
Needed 

 

 We are looking for a few  
volunteers to assist and help with 

the events held at the rectory. 
 

Please text or call  
Jeanne at 419-410-7065 
Leave a message please! 

Volunteers Needed! 
 
 

Shamrock Gift Shop 
 

We would like to open 
the Shamrock Shop on 
Sunday’s before and af-

ter the 10:00 am Mass.  Volun-
teers will need to be there by 9:30 
am and stay until 11:15 am to as-
sist those who would like to pur-
chase an item.   
 
 

St. Patrick’s Library 
 

We also need volun-
teers for the St. Patrick’s  
Library before and after the 10:00 
am Mass.  Volunteers will need to 
be there by 9:30 am and stay until 
11:15 am to assist those who 
need help finding a book and 
checking out books.  Melissa Pey-
ton will do an Orientation for vol-
unteers. 
 

Sign-up sheets will be in the back 
of church or call the parish office 
(Sherri, 419-243-6452, ext. 3) if you 
would like to volunteer.  We need 
enough volunteers to cover all four 
weeks each month for the Library 
and Shamrock Shop. 

Part-Time Maintenance  
Assistant Needed at 
Historic St. Patrick! 

Assist with general 

maintenance of church, 

rectory, and grounds.  

Includes mowing grass, unloading 

food pantry trucks, painting, etc. 

Please call the parish office is  

interested at 419-243-6452, ext. 3. 

Celebrating the Anniversary  
of your Priesthood! 

 

Fr. Rudi 
8 years, August 10 

 
 

In celebration of your 
Ordination may God 
reward you and bless  

you for your caring and  
Dedicated service. 

Soul Note: 
 
Soul, As you stumble and fumble 
toward ecstasy, learn to listen to 
the voice of the one who created 
you.   
 
He speaks gently to you through-
out the day and delights in those 
moments when you sit with him in 
solitude.  
 
From Matthew Kelly’s book I 

Heard God Laugh 

Preservation  
Premium 

To those who made the  
Preservation Society  

Donation your “Crosses” are availa-
ble for pickup in back of church.  

They are in alphabetical order with 
your names on them. 

Thank you for your donation! 

Children’s Liturgy 
 

Attn Parents:  St. Patrick’s has a fun 
and exciting way for children to learn 
the gospel readings during mass with 
activities that focus on the gospel 
reading. We are starting the chil-
dren's liturgy program up again after 
Labor Day weekend. 
All children and parents are welcome 
to attend. 
For more information or 
questions contact:  
Jennifer Czyzewski 
(419)205-0646 
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The Historic Church of St. Patrick’s 
 

Parish/Community Activities! 

Anniversary Mass 
Thank you for your witness to the Sacrament of Mar-
riage. The Diocese of Toledo will honor you and other 
couples celebrating 25, 40, 50, 60 and 60-plus years 
of marriage at a mass celebrated by Bishop Daniel E. 
Thomas on Sunday, October 24th, at 3:00 pm, at Ro-
sary Cathedral, 2535 Collingwood Blvd, Toledo. To 
register, visit www.toledoanniversarymass.org. Every 
registering couple is guaranteed an anniversary cer-
tificate. Questions? Please contact Alice Jacobs at 
419-214-4978 or ajacobs@toledodiocese.org. 

Please keep in prayer the First  
Responders who have given their 

lives to keep us safe, and their 
grieving families and departments.  

 
 

ROLL CALL OF FALLEN FIREFIGHTERS,  
July 25-31, 2O21 

 
Jacob Dindinger   American Medical Response,  
     Tucson, AZ 
 

ROLL CALL OF FALLEN POLICE OFFICERS,  
July 25-31, 2021 

 
Jeremy Brown      Clark County Sheriff's Office, WA 
Phillip Campas      Kern County Sheriff's Office, CA 
Clay Germany      Wichita PD, KS 
Juan Delgado      Bay City PD, TX 
Adam Ashworth     St George PD, UT 
Ray McCrary      Shelby County Sheriff's Office, TN 
Ryan Bialke      Red Lake Nation PD, MN 
Marquis Moorer     Selma PD, AL 
Micah May      Nevada Highway Patrol 
Thomas Sawyer     Hammond PD, IN 
Ricky Roberts      McLennan Community College PD, TX 

Religious Education and 
Sacramental Preparation 

classes for Children 
 

Now is the time to register your  
child(ren) for Religious Education and  

Sacramental Preparation classes. 
 

We are offering two classes for the 2021-2022 school 
year: 
 

For 2nd graders we offer sacramental prep for 
First Reconciliation and First Holy  

 Communion.  
 
For grades 7-8 we offer sacramental prep for 

Confirmation.  
 
Classes for grades K-1 and 3-6 will be offered if 

we get enough volunteers to teach. If you 
have a child in one of these grades, please 
register them. 

 
Classes will be held after Sunday Mass, every other 
week beginning 10/3/2021.  
 
Registration forms can be found in the narthex. 
Please complete the form and return it to the Parish 
Office or place it in the collection box by 8/29/2021 to 
register your child(ren) for this year’s classes.  

Religious Education  
Volunteers 

 
Religious Education needs volunteers to teach clas-
ses! We are in need of volunteers to teach K-1 
and grades 3-6.   

We have First Communion and Confirmation classes 
covered for 2021-2022. All training and curriculum 
are provided and you will never regret giving a couple 
hours of your time each month to guide a child on 
their spiritual journey.  

If you can volunteer, please contact the parish office 
(419-243-6452, ext. 3, Sherri) by 8/15/2021. 

St. Patrick’s Food Pantry Needs  
Your Help!!! 

 

We are in need of grocery store plastic bags  

(Kroger, Walmart, Meijer, etc.). 

The bags are used to package groceries that are  

handed out to the community. 

Thank you for your continued support. 
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